
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

“Lunch Weepers” 
Friday, June 9, 2017 

The Wardroom (1586 Esquimalt Rd) 
1130 – 1300 

“Maritime Night” 
Saturday, June 17, 2017 

The Wardroom (1586 Esquimalt Rd) 
1730 – 2300 

 

 
“Canada Day BBQ” 

Saturday, July 1, 2017 
The Gunroom (1367 Victoria View Rd) 

Details to follow 
 

 
“Cocktail Therapy / Casino Night” 

Saturday, July 8, 2017 
The Wardroom (1586 Esquimalt Rd) 

Details to follow 

 
“Lunch Weepers” 

Friday, July 14, 2017 
The Wardroom (1586 Esquimalt Rd) 

1130 – 1300 
 

More information at: 
wardroom.ca 

facebook.com/wardroom 

 

 
 

 

Soon you will find some changes to the Wardroom 
and Gunroom taps. First, we are upgrading the Draft 
system, increasing the number of taps and improving 
the lines. This should be done by June. Next, we have 
taken suggestions from the membership at large, 
including feedback from tastings at TGITs, to change 
out beer lineup. We think we now have a great line up 
of local beers, go to the bar ask about the changes! 
 

 

WARDROOM 

 

 

Wardroom Bar 
Mon 1600-2100 
Tue 1600-2100 
Wed 1600-2100 
Thu 1600-2100 
Fri 1600-2100 
Sat 1600-2100 
Sun 1600-2100 

 
Gunroom Bar 

Mon Closed 

Tue 
1130-1330 
1800-2200 

Wed 1800-2200 
Thu 1630-2300 
Fri 1530-2300 
Sat 1800-0000 
Sun Closed 

 

 

 

PMC Cdr Jeanne Lessard 
VPMC(N) LCdr Angus Fedoruk 
VPMC(G) LCdr Andrew Wetmore 
Secretary Lt(N) Krista Seguin 
Treasurer Slt Brendan Carver 
EntertainO Slt Melissa Kia 
BarO Lt(N) Eric Dignard 
CommO A/Slt Jordan Bornholdt 
Member O Capt Steve Galipeau 
Manager(N) PO1 Andre Carriere 
Manager(G) MS Cherish Halbert 

 

 

As I noted at the General Mess Meeting in April, there are going to be 
challenges and opportunities this year. Our primary challenge will be food 
services for Mess events. All messes have been advised that we may not 
employ NPP employees within our public galleys (effective April 1, 2017), 
Until an internal catering cell is stood up, all functions (other than official 
military functions) will be required to hire caterers for food services. This  

 meant that some of our long-standing events, such as Sunday Supper, became 
prohibitively expensive given the number of attendees. On another subject, we received 
feedback requesting events that consider members with young families. We revisited 
the entertainment schedule and modified some events, and are looking for 
opportunities to include families in more events. The “What The Truck?” was a good 
example of a family inclusive event – we have already received very positive feedback. 
Looking forward as a Committee, we are working to providing the best service possible 
to make the Wardroom/Gunroom the best Mess in the CAF. 

 
 

"TGIT", "TGIF", "Weepers", "Lunch Weepers", and "Super 
Weepers" are a method for Members to become personally 
acquainted with peers, to assist with professional development, 
and to build esprit de corps and comradeship. As Member focused 
events, unless otherwise indicated they should not normally used 
as vehicles for the entertainment of non-Members. 

 
 

We seek and value feedback. Send the Committee constructive 
email. Include the word “Comment” in the subject line and send 
to: ESQBADM-Wardroom@forces.gc.ca 

mailto:ESQBADM-Wardroom@forces.gc.ca

